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Hi everyone, 

Well the Waverley City tournament was our 5th tournament for 

the year and fortunately the weather was kind to us on this 

occasions although all eyes were turned skywards a number of 

times. 

Once again we were successful across all age groups. Our under 

15 teams were depleted due to state trials but all players stepped 

into their new teams seamlessly.  The whole squad approach to 

training ensures that no matter what team you play in you know 

the game plan and can adjust to different players around you 

easily.  Strong arms over ball, one and one defense and quick 

transition are characteristics of our game that we are renowned 

for.  Keep up the good work girls. There is however one area we 

can improve off court. Parents and players need to ensure they 

have packed up their gear BEFORE they go to finals. This would 

greatly help with the packing away of our gazebo. Also it would 

be much appreciated if parents could assist with this.  We are 

fortunate that Tom & Lisa (Ursula U11ôs family) and Ron (Elanie 

U13ôs grandfather)) have offered to transport and erected our 

gazebo at each of our tournaments and the very least we can do 

is  to assist whenever we can and not  expect them to do this 

alone. Please help if you can. 

Association Championships ï On the 5th June our Under 13, 

15 and 17ôs Open and Reserve one teams will represent BDNA 

at this tournament. Due to the large number of associations that 

participate, only one team is permitted to be entered into each of 

the Open and reserve sections. In 2016 over 265 teams across 

the state have been entered into these championships which is 

held in different zones. Banyule belong to the Central West zone 

and will compete at Kardinia Park, South Geelong. The top 2 

teams from the Open section move onto the grand final day to 

be held at Parkville on 26th June 2016.  The reserve section do 

not participate in the final day. Banyule have been state 

champions in Under 13 in 2013 and 2014 and Under 15 in 2015.  

We wish our teams every success and encourage any BDNA 

players to join us on the day and support our teams. 

 Presentation Ball ïplanning is underway for this evening to be 

held on Saturday 20th August at The Manningham in Bulleen.  

All parents and players are invited to attend.   Further information 

on purchase of tickets etc. will be forwarded separately in the not 

too distant future.   Cost of tickets will be approx. Adult $75.00 

Player $50 Under 11 players $25. This is a highlight of our BDNA 

Representative year and hopefully all players can attend. 

Found ï Watsonia Railway station. An under 11 participation 

medal from the Waverley Tournament. Please contact Pauline if 

it belongs to you. 

 

 

Future Tournament Dates 

 

June 5th   Assoc.   Champs.  

         U17/1sts, U15/1st & 2nds
         U13/1st & 2nds  

June 26th  Assoc. Champs Finals 

July 17th  Sunbury - confirmed 

Aug 14th  Whitehorse-tbc  

Aug 20th Presentation night 

Sept 11th Doncaster- tbc 

October   2017 Trials ï Dates TBC 
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BDNA Major Sponsor for 2016 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LOST One Pandora ring pleas 

econtatc Pauline if found on the 

day. Thank you  

 
Social Media - If you haven't 

already and you are a social media 
user, could you please like the BDNA 
Facebook page and BDNA Instagram 
(or let your kids know about them): 
 
https://www.facebook.com/Banyule
Netball/ 
https://www.instagram.com/banyule
netball/  

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/BanyuleNetball/
https://www.facebook.com/BanyuleNetball/
https://www.instagram.com/banyulenetball/
https://www.instagram.com/banyulenetball/


 

  

 

 

NOW FROM THE COACHES & PLAYERS   

 

UNDER 11 PINK ð Pauline Zealley  

 

Another great day was had at  the Waverley City tournament with the weather being kind to us.  

Once again the girls played well as a team implementing many of the skills learnt at training,  

strong leads to the ball, finding space by creating angles and one on one defence.  We had 

some very strong games this tournament and came away with 4 wins and 2 losses.  We tend to 

struggle against tall players in defence and the fast speedy goalers in attack. We must  learn to 

adapt and change our style of play against these type of players and av oid passing over the 

top in attack and  to use fast fee t in defence. Our  team continues  to improve and it is only by 

playing good strong teams such as we experienced at this tournament that we can  identify 

where we need to improve further.  By training har d we will work together to be the best we can 

be. Well done girls on another great tournament. Thanks parents for your ongoing support and 

to Marg for once again ensuring everyone is where the y need to be on time.   Looking forward 

to Sunbury in July.  

On Sunday it was a great day for u11 1. We had some tough games and good 

wins. We lost against Diamond creek and Sale. We won against Casey, 

Mornington, Sandringham and Waverly. Well done to a ll the girls. -   By Jenna  

 

 



   

 

 

UNDER 11 White ï Lynda Deacon 

 

What a lovely morning I shared with a 
delightful bunch of girls. It was certainly a 
pleasure to help out with the under 11's. 
The girls were all so enthusiastic and happily 
received my coaching advice. It was so 
pleasing to observe them applying change to 
their game as I watched from the sidelines. 
This is any ŎƻŀŎƘΩǎ dream and helps build 
structure and supports team unity. We had 
some great wins sprinkled with a couple of 
losses but we certainly had it all together for 
the end demonstrating great team work. 
Thanks to all the families for making me feel 
so welcomed and supported. All the best for 
the remainder of the year. GO BANYULE! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 



  

UNDER 13/1 ς Sharon Ashworth 
 

What a fantastic tournament we had at Waverley against strong opposition ς the weather was good, the venue 
and facilities were fantastic and the girls put on some outstanding performances throughout the day. It was a 
long day with 9 teams in our pool, so we played 8 games and had a Bye. We finished on top of the ladder after 
the rounds, we won 7 games and had a draw against Casey. The girls displayed some fantastic games of netball 
throughout the day ς they stuck tight with their defensive pressure and focused on creating angles in their 
passages of play. This is something that we have been working really hard on at training to consistently 
implement these skills into our game play.  I am really pleased to see the positive improvement when I look 
back at our games from previous tournaments and see an increase of 5 ς 10 goals in our winning margins 
against opposing teams ς a fantastic effort. The girls beat Waverley Night in the semi final to play off in the 
grand final against Casey, who we drew with earlier in the day. It was a tightly contested game and really came 
down to whether the goals dropped or not. This time around Casey were the winners by 3 goals. This 
tournament fielded a strong pool of U13 open teams and I can honestly say this was by far the best tournament 
the girls have had to date. I am really proud of you girls and some of the amazing efforts you are achieving. 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Wow what an amazing day the 13 opens had on the 15 May 2016  at Waverley. We played 

10 games including finals we won 8 games drew 1 and un fortunately lost the Grand Final 

to Casey.   Everyone played an amazing game and played  well as a team. We were 

fortunate with the weather as we did not have any rain which definitely helps our 

play.   Poor Ruby received a knock to the head, but was a troope r and continued playing 

for the day.   Cassie celebrated her 13 th birthday on the day and brought along a birthday 

cake which was appreciated by everyone. We have all learnt a lot from Sharon and we 

are very lucky to have her.   I hope we will be able to win  a Grand Final to show her how 

appreciative we are.  - Paris Bosschieter  

 

 

 



 
 
 

 

 

On Sunday, we played at Waverley Netball Centre. We were in the 13 Reserve A section. We played 9 games for 8 
wins and 1 draw. Looking at the break down of our final scores, we scored an average of 4 goals in each first half and 
then put the accelerator down and went on to score between 4 and 9 goals on the second halves. These second half 
efforts set up our team for solid wins. We came up against a couple of teams - Waverley City 2 and 3, also Diamond 
Creek Navy that we have played in the last couple of tournaments. On this occasion we beat the 3 teams by a bigger 
margin. This improvement has come about through the girls listening and implementing the strategies and skills we 
work on during our training sessions.  On a high note, we finished on top of the ladder and had to play Sandringham 
in the semi-final. Unfortunately that game didn't go our way. So we finished third for the day. The girls should hold 
their heads up high and be very proud of their efforts. Once again, thanks to Cat and all the family members who 
supported the girls on the day.  
 

 

 

 
UNDER 13 /2 ï Julie Seeley  

 

 

 

   



 

 

 

Under 13/3 ð Olivia Turner -Dickason  

 
The Waverley tournament was such a huge success for the under 13/3s. We welcomed in Abigail to the team and 
she slotted in great! Our first game started off with a 10 point win and the following game had the same result. With 
our only slow game for the day against Vic Uni the girls stepped it up for the following 4 games. Finishing the day 
undefeated the girls were extremely excited for finals. With the pressure on us being undefeated all day, the girls 
new they had to continue playing like superstars and that they did! The semi final win was ours. Frankston was our 
opposition in the grand final, the girls new it was going to be a physical game! Half time approached and Frankston 
was still scoreless! Well done defence!! It was Frankston's centre pass, with thirty seconds to go. With them scoring 
a goal in the final seconds the end result was 7 to 1! It was a fantastic effort on the ƎƛǊƭΩǎ behalf! Having 9 games 
throughout the day they needed to dig deep and keep them outstanding netball skills coming and that they did! 
Thank you to Hasinah for being team manager and Phoenix for being captain! Again, Congratulations girls!!!!  

 

 

At this tournament, we welcomed Abby.  Our 9:30am game started strong and we maintained that throughout the 
whole day.  7 wins (putting us in semis) with goal differences' ranging from 2-10 point leads (our way). The weather 
conditions were perfect as opposed to the conditions we faced at Mt Districts.   Our defence broke all our 
competitors attackers (keeping them at bay) whilst our attackers pushed past their defence.   Rose, Emily and Ab 
stopped a majority of our opposing attackers from delivering the ball to their shooters. Our center court players; 
Lexie and Tannah were consistently strong at the whistle whilst our attackers and shooters (Holly Gemma & Sophia) 
were unstoppable. Without the guidance, feedback and game play of our wonderful coach Olivia, we couldn't have 
done it.  We listened intently to her wise words which brought us to the semis.  At semis, the final score was 10-6 
our way.  This was a nerve racking game not only for Olivia but I guess our parents as well.  I put the low and close 
scoring down to tiredness and or slight nervousness. At finals, we met Frankston once again.  Their players were 
strong and fierce.  However, once again, our attackers smashed through their defence and beyond with the 
succession of the mid court players and defenders shutting them down.  The final score at the siren; 7-1.  Winning 
the tournament cemented all our combined efforts.  I am so very fortunate to be part of a group of players who are 
strong, funny and friendly.  I enjoy the in- between game time at home base as we get to share lollies and talk among 
ourselves.  A special thanks to our parents for their continued support and to our team manager Hashina for always 
ensuring that we get to the right court, have our water bottles and jackets available and reminding us to go to the 
bathroom. - Phoenix Gudic  
 



  

 
UNDER 15/1 ς LIBBY ELLIS 

 
Well what a great squad effort! All players and one invitee made up the Banyule squad for this tournament. With 
the number 1 squad down 5 players due to State Trials it was all hands on deck. 
I was so proud of the girls stepping up, it's a big jump to swap teams, new coach, new team mates. To finish second 
after the rounds then be beaten in the first final was a great achievement and one the girls should be proud of.  A 
big thank you to Casey Woodward for filling in. No stranger to Rep she brought some much needed experience to 
the young ones. 
 
Well done girls, great squad goals! 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 



UNDER 15/2ôs ï Sharon Grimes 

 The Under 15 squad went to the Waverly City tournament 
with a diminished playing group. Each of the three teams 
had the bare 8 players and my U15 2's had only three 
original members!  We played eight games in the rounds, 
winning 6 games and managing to draw in two games. Our 
last round game was played after many teams had played 
finals and were packing up!  Our semi-final was an 
incredibly tough game against a Diamond Creek team that 
were big and physical. At the end of normal time, the match 
was drawn and we had to regroup for an extra two minutes 
each end. The scoring was goal for goal, but Banyule was 
a break down with very little time on the clock. With grim 
determination, our girls created turnovers and accurate 
conversion down our goal end meant we finished winners 
by 1 goal! That felt like the grand final, but then we had to 
regroup and dig deep into energy reserves to play the final 
against Waverly City. Neck and neck in the first half, I 
called on the girls to give just that little bit extra. They 
responded and we ended up winning by 4 goals. 

I was so proud of the girl's determination and fighting spirit. 
It was a great team effort and with very few rotations, the 
girls were exhausted. A special mention to the girls who 
played with me for the first time- Jess Gibson (who took 
many telling intercepts in the finals) and Elly McKenzie 
(who ran nearly all day in centre).  

Thanks to all the parents who were very supportive and 
Helen for being a great team manager. 

  

 

 

 
On Sunday the 15th of May we went to Waverley 
City for another tournament. We arrived there with 
three of our original players and five players from the 
3s filling in. We had 8 games. We won our first 2 
games, drew our 3rd game, won our 4th game, drew 
our 5th game and won our last 3 games. This 
resulted in us playing Diamond Creek (3) in the semi 
final. After a very tough game, we had drawn. We 
played an extra 2 minutes each end to find out that 
we had won by 1 goal in the end. We composed 
ourselves and got ready for the grand final against 
Waverley City (2). The grand final ended with a 
result of 10-14 our way. Everyone played extremely 
well to take out premiers considering we only had 
three original players. It was a very successful but 
tiring day after playing 10 games. Thanks to Sharon 
our coach and to all of the parents who supported 

us on the day.  ð Breanna Seeley  

 

The Waverley tournament on the 15th was quite 
different because the team was mixed with girls from 
both the 2nds and 3rds. Even though not all of us 
had played together we worked hard and didnôt have 
a loss all day. The semi final was one of the most 
challenging games of the day and we ended playing 
extra time. Some of the teams we came up against 
were quite physical but all the girls pushed through 
and we ended winning the grand final. 
 

 ï Brianna Henderson 

 



  

 

 

UNDER 15/3rds ð Jo Davies  

It was a big day out for a combination U15.3õs team and I was lucky to be spending it with these gorgeous, 

positive, responsive young netball ladies! 7 matches resulting in 4 comfortable wins and 3 close losses, 

followed by 15 òanxiousó minutes to see if we made it to the finals on percentage. Our first game the girls 

were still getting each otherõs names sorted! All power to them for rising to the many the challenges of the 

day. Playing smart and keeping our own line against the more physical opposition teams. Correcting 

moments of crowding and a few òover enthusiasticó passes. Working incredibly hard to turn the games with 

great footwork, decision -making, strong leads and accurate passes through the centre court. There is 

nothing quite like watching a GK, WD, C to a flying GD transition from defense to  the attacking third where 

a sharp WA lead has 2 shooter pass options from the top of the circle!  Congrats to our òfierceó defense é 

so many intercepts, rebounds and pressure over the ball which gave our attacking court more time to do 

their magic.  With strong court leaders  Jess and Emily, special guest  Casey, team defense  Cara, Belle, Alyssa 

and attacking drives  from Ava and Chloe é we made it into the first final. I was enormously proud of the 

òcan do, will doó approach the girls had for both the exceptional win in the Semi and the effort to keep 

pushing through in the Grand Final for their well deserved Runners up Medal.   

 

Thank you to the fabulous supportive parents and especially to Helen and Sue for so effortlessly organizing 

us all on the day. Repo rting in  - 2 netballs safe!!!!  

 

Jo Davies.  

 

 

 

On Sunday 15 May, the U/15 3õs (made up of members from 3õs and 4õs teams) attended the Waverley 

Netball Association Tournament.  We had our first game at 9.00 against Sandringham and we lost 3 -14, 

however, we won the next 2 games and really improved on our flow and structures.  This continued 

throughout the day and we became better with each game that went on.  Towards the end of the day, we 

were 4 th on the ladder and we played Frankston in the se mi final.  We were a bit nervous as we had lost to 

this team earlier by 2 points.  But, we pulled through and worked as a team and WE WON BY 1 POINT!!  SO 

WE WERE THROUGH TO THE GRAND FINAL. We then met Sandringham and even though we put up a good 

fight th ey were the better team but we were Runners Up in our pool which was an amazing achievement 

have reached the semis in 4 th spot.  

 

Thank you to our Co -Team Managers Helen and Sue for making sure that we got on court and thanks to our 

Coach, Jo for helping u s to work as a team and giving us a boost when we needed it.  Finally, a big thank 

you to the parents for getting us to the stadium nice and early on a Sunday morning . ð Ava Cole  

 

 

 



UNDE 

 

  

 

 

 



 

  

 

 


